CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
30th October, 2006

Meeting commenced:
9.00 a.m.
"
ended:
9.35 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillor Devine

OFFICERS PRESENT:




M. Bleese - Head of Human Resources




J. Tanner - Head of Customer Services




G. Topping - Assistant Director of Corporate Services (Accountancy



and Exchequer)



G. Amos - Assistant Director Procurement



V. Joseph - Principal Committee Administrator

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of A. Westwood, Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services and J. Spink, Head of Finance.

2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no interests declared.

3.
RECORD OF BRIEFING

The record of the briefing held on 16th October, 2006, was agreed as a correct record.

4.
IMPLEMENTATION OF MULTI FUNCTIONAL DEVICES AND


NETWORK PRINT SERVICES

Considered a report of the Assistant Director (Procurement), containing details of a scheme to replace stand alone printers and consumables and change to a managed network service that will allow for increased availability of duplex (double sided) copying, create 6% Gershon savings and contribute to the Council’s Green and Sustainable policies.

 
AGREED:
(1) THAT a contract be awarded to the Darwood Group at a maximum estimated cost of £683,000 fro a three year period November 2006-March, 2010 inclusive.



(2) THAT the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services be authorised to negotiate an optional annual extension up to a maximum of two years dependent on the performance and cost competitiveness.




(3) THAT a decision notice be issued in respect hereof.

5.
CAPITAL EXPENDITURE SCHEMES

AGREED:
THAT capital expenditure be incurred in respect of the following items:-


Scheme








Amount (£)

(a)
Dropped Crossing and Tactile Paving Programme 2006/07
52,209.79


(b)
Monton Speed Management Scheme Phase One

74,440.20

6.
COUNCIL TAX UPDATE
John Tanner, Head of Customer Services, reported on current levels of Council Tax collection and arrears reduction strategies.

It was reported that this year’s Council Tax collection was now up by 1% against last year.  Overall there was now an additional £1.5-2M income which had been received between increased collection and reducing levels of arrears.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

7.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.  It was determined that on balance it would not be in the public interest to disclose the information because, disclosure would be in breach of the Data Protection Act and would not provide the public with any useful information.

8.
SPENDING REVIEW

Members were updated on the current position regarding the Spending Review.


AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.
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